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 Celebrating Our Past and  

Future in NEAFCS 
Melinda Daily (KS), Endowment Committee Member  

 As I look back through my years as an NEAFCS member, I 

remember Jean Clarkson-Frisbie, a past NEAFCS National 

President in 1999, promoting the NEAFCS Endowment 

everywhere she went. I don’t recall anyone else promoting it as 

much in my state as Jean did. And with good reason -- the 

endowment has great opportunities that provide 

scholarships and grants to our members as well as 

funding special projects.   

Now, think of your future in NEAFCS and how the endowment 

can work for you. First of all, this is our organization’s 90th year. I can see 

our younger generation coming up with new and inventive programming in 

the future. What better way to celebrate the 90th year with 

everyone donating $90.00 to the endowment and then looking for 

opportunities to receive grants or scholarships through the 

endowment. 

Donations can be one-time, a two-year pledge, or monthly payments. You 

can also donate in honor or in memory of a colleague. Because of Jean 

Clarkson-Frisbie and her enthusiasm I will be donating in her memory. 

Go to www.neafcs.org and click on About NEAFCS         then Endowment         

and donate. 

Thank you again for considering donating to the 

NEAFCS Endowment. Please help us Be NEAFCS Strong 

as we celebrate 90 amazing years! 

 

If you have questions or concerns for the endowment committee, contact the 

endowment chair, Terri Mayhew. Her email is mmayhew1@nycap.rr.com 
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